
 

 

 
 
Hardyal Dhindsa         
Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire 
Butterley Hall 
Ripley 
Derbyshire 
DE5 3RS 
      
BY E-MAIL ONLY 
 
Dear Hardyal,  
 
Re:  Confirmation Hearing in respect of the proposed appointment of Mrs 
Rachel Swann as the Chief Constable of Derbyshire Police 
 

I am writing to report the outcome of the Confirmation Hearing which was held 
virtually today.  
 
Having reviewed the proposed appointment, the Police and Crime Panel 
unanimously resolved to recommend to you that Rachel Swann should be appointed 
Chief Constable of Derbyshire Police. I look forward to receiving your response to 
the Panel’s recommendation. 
 
As is required by legislation, this letter, confirming the Panel’s recommendation, will 
be published by placing it on the Council’s website.   
 
I am providing a copy of this letter to Rachel Swann, as well as your Chief Executive, 
David Peet, and I would like to thank both you and Mrs Swann for attending the 
Confirmation Hearing.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
pp: Vicky Newbury  
Chair of the Derbyshire Police and Crime Panel  

 
CC:  
Rachel Swann, Deputy Chief Constable of Derbyshire Police. 
 
David Peet, Chief Executive for the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner.  
  
Mr Simon Hobbs, Director of Legal Services, Derbyshire County Council.  

   
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
                  13 August 2020 


